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	Administrative Council
Wellesley College

	
	106 Central Street

Wellesley, Massachusetts  02481-8203


ADMINISTRATIVE COUNCIL MEETING
February 17, 2004
Academic Council Room
11:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.

The meeting convened at 11:00 a.m.  The minutes of the November 24, 2003 meeting were approved as distributed.
President’s Report: Diana Chapman Walsh
President Walsh began her report by announcing the official opening of the Davis Parking Facility and the parking relocation program associated with its construction.  The President noted that while the relocations may be inconvenient at first, the changes have been made with the greater good of the College in mind, and the opening of the Davis facility is milestone in our campus restoration project.

The President continued by highlighting several significant personnel changes that have been made or are in process.  First, Jennifer Desjarlais has been appointed to the position of Dean of Admissions after a nationwide search for the best candidate.  Secondly, the President will recommend to the Board of Trustees that they approve her nomination of Andrew Shennan as Dean of the College for a three-year term.  Once Dean Shennan’s nomination has been approved, the President and Dean will work together to appoint new Associate Deans.  Third, the President announced that a search committee, chaired by Pat Byrne, has been formed to find and hire a new Vice President for Finance.  A nationwide search is being conducted with the help of an outside search agency.
President Walsh then mentioned that, although reactions to the release of “Mona Lisa Smile” have been mixed, the movie has led to a meaningful dialog among the alumnae and an impressive and moving influx of stories from actual students from the time in which the movie is set.

The President concluded by noting that the capital campaign is doing well, with a current fundraising total of $347 million out of our goal of $400 million.  However, there are still many projects that seek funding, so campaign managers hope to exceed the original goal.
Human Resources Update & New Employees: Eloise McGaw
Eloise McGaw, Director of Human Resources, began by announcing the creation of a new Human Resources website, which should make important information more readily available to members of the College community.  You may visit the new website at http://www.wellesley.edu/HR/.  Ms. McGaw then reminded the Council that on March 10 and 11 the HR office will host open meetings to discuss health care.  Anyone with an interest in current health care issues is invited and encouraged to attend.

Ms. McGaw then introduced employees new to the College.  They were Alice Tiao (Alumnae Office), Sally Meredith (Alumnae Office), Kay Bassen (Alumnae Office), Erin Herzeelle (CWS), Michelle Swartz (Class Deans), Theresa Hsueh (CRW), Connie Willard (Davis Museum), Nicki Guarino (French), Abby Hamilton (International Studies), Gloria Gonzalez (Resources), and Meena Hewett (CRW).
Summer Programs: Lynne Payson
Ms. Payson began her presentation by noting that the Summer School program is now ready for its sixth summer, during which it will offer over 40 courses.  After a record-setting number of enrollments in the 2003 program, this year’s program is expected to set new enrollment records.  To encourage enrollment, Summer School administrators have begun the Refer-A-Friend program, whereby staff members may receive a $100 gift certificate from the bookstore if they refer a new non-Wellesley student to the summer programs.  In order to receive the gift certificate, the student must enroll and successfully complete their courses.  Registration for summer classes begins on March 1.
CPPAC Update: Leslie Lapham

Ms. Lapham began her presentation by reminding the Council that CPPAC (Compensation and Personnel Policy Advisory Committee) is charged with advising the President on all administrative staff procedures and policies, including salaries and benefits.  Any administrative staff member with a question, concern or suggestion about such policies is encouraged to contact any member of CPPAC or to post on the new CPPAC conference.  This conference is set up such that no one but members of CPPAC can see posted messages, thus ensuring confidentiality.  Ms. Lapham also encouraged staff to participate in the health care discussions mentioned by Eloise McGaw.

Currently, CPPAC is working on writing their recommendation for the 04/05 administrative salary pool.  Later in the spring, they will discuss alternative rewards and retirement benefits.

College Club Update: Susan Ahearn
Ms. Ahearn announced that the College Club has a new General Manager, Jasenko Pilja.  Under Mr. Pilja’s management, several changes have been made or are forthcoming:
· The Club is reopening for Saturday lunch

· Guest rooms are being remodeled

· The Club now offers take out and delivery on campus

· The Club now has a catering service for campus events

· The Club now runs a cocktail lounge on Friday and Saturday evenings

· In the spring, patio service will become available

· The Club will soon begin scheduling Sunday and Monday functions

Virus Primer: Susan Richman
Ms. Richman began her presentation with a series of questions which highlighted the community’s heightened awareness of virus vulnerability.  Wellesley computer users are still vulnerable, however, due to the tactics employed by modern viruses.  Recent viruses have been able to send messages without the knowledge of the owner of the infected computer, and those messages arrive with false return addresses or fake senders’ information.  Some steps that Wellesley personnel may take include:

· Personalize any outgoing message with an attachment, so that your recipient will know it is genuine

· If you receive an unexpected attachment from someone you know, contact that person to verify that the attachment is legitimate

· Update your virus protection software on a weekly basis, in addition to whenever a new virus alert is posted

· Backup your documents on a regular basis

Though not actual viruses, there are many ‘adware’ and ‘spyware’ programs that may be downloaded to your computer without your knowledge.  Wellesley computer users that use Windows and any internet applications (browsers or chat programs) should download and run Ad-Aware from the College’s website.
More information on these topics may be found on the following websites:



Anti-Virus Info - http://www.wellesley.edu/Computing/TVD/


Ad-Aware - http://www.wellesley.edu/Computing/pc.html#A


Windows Updates - http://www.wellesley.edu/Computing/WinUpdate/index.html


Security - http://www.wellesley.edu/Computing/Security/index.html
Construction & Parking Update: Pat Byrne & Lisa Barbin

Ms. Byrne began her presentation by noting again that the Davis Parking Facility is now open and functioning.  She also mentioned that the anonymous (and temporary) addition of a large inflatable panda bear was a welcome bit of humor.  You may view the panda at http://www.wellesley.edu/Finance/panda.JPG.  Ms. Byrne continued by thanking Lisa Barbin, Chief of Police, for her hard work in managing the changes to the College’s parking system.

Several other construction and renovation projects are underway or coming soon:

· The Campus Center is slated to open in spring of 2005

· The restoration of Tower Hill will be finished by Commencement

· A major renovation of Lake House will take place over the summer

· Restoration of the infrastructure and landscaping around the Chapel will begin this summer

· Oakwoods is to be renovated to house the Board of Admissions beginning this summer

· The former Admissions offices in Green Hall will be converted into the Newhouse Humanities Center

Ms. Byrne addressed concerns about the parking garage, noting that Wellesley’s campus is intended to be a “walking campus”, where community members park their cars near the edges of campus and walk to their destinations.

Chief Barbin then answered questions relating to the new parking facility.  Salient among them was a question about the rationale for the assignment of faculty, staff, and students to different levels of the garage.  Chief Barbin explained that levels one and two are used for faculty and staff because vehicles on those levels are likely to be gone after 4:30pm, leaving the first- and second-level parking available for attendees of evening events held on campus.  Level five is used for faculty and staff because that level is open to the weather, and faculty/staff cars, which arrive and leave each day, are less susceptible to overnight weather conditions and snow accumulation.  This leaves levels three and four for students; level three provides direct access to Route 135 for students entering and leaving the facility at all times of the day.  The lower-level entry point, which feeds onto College Road, allows faculty and staff to arrive and leave at peak traffic times without having to get directly onto Route 135.
In the course of Chief Barbin’s answers, it was mentioned that the Special Events office needs to be notified of any on-campus meetings involving fifteen or more guest vehicles so that personnel in that office may effectively coordinate parking.

Open Questions – Discussion – Announcements

The Alumnae Achievement Awards event will be held on Friday, February 20.  Associated with the Awards is a lecture on string theory by Louise Dolan ’71; this lecture is open to members of the campus community, and will take place Thursday afternoon at 4:15pm in room 278 of the Science Center.

The Committee for Diversity is hosting its second “Staff, Can We Talk?” discussion session on Thursday, February 26 from 12:00-1:30pm at the College Club.  The discussions will follow the ‘conversation café’ model used in the previous session, which focuses on acceptance, understanding, sincerity, and brevity.  The topic of these discussions will be same sex marriage.

Terry Ballantyne thanked members of the community for their support in defeating the proposed amendments that would have banned same sex marriage in Massachusetts.  She then encouraged anyone with questions about the issue to contact her for more information.

The meeting adjourned at 12:00 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

David White

Secretary
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